

## **U.S.** Department of Justice

## Office of Justice Programs

Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention

Office of the Administrator

Washington, D.C. 20531

August 28, 2023

Dear Tribal Leader,

We are pleased to invite you to government-to-government Tribal consultations and accompanying listening sessions with the Department of Justice's Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) on OJJDP priorities, proposed regulations, and how OJJDP funding can best support Tribes to enhance and expand efforts to prevent and reduce delinquency and improve juvenile justice systems. A framing paper outlining issues for discussion accompanies this letter.

Sessions have been scheduled as follows:

## **Lower 48 Tribes**

September 27, 2023, 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. ET

Registration: https://ojpmeetings.webex.com/weblink/register/rbe62d253b370f27b1811e3118d714e47

## Alaska Tribes

October 11, 2023, 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. ET

Registration: https://ojpmeetings.webex.com/weblink/register/rbcd77f95a6efabae62b89735ec88193a

**Makeup Session** (for those unable to attend other sessions)

October 27, 2023, 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. ET

Registration: https://ojpmeetings.webex.com/weblink/register/r05d1c1798da976efc7f787664fc7cd15

Please note that you will be asked to provide your name, Tribal affiliation, Tribal leadership position, and email when registering or joining the call. Consultation with Tribal leaders will occur first, directly followed by listening sessions with other interested parties.

OJJDP welcomes your written comments which should be submitted either by email to OJJDPTribalConsultation@ojp.usdoj.gov or by mail to OJJDP, Attention: Tribal Team, 810 Seventh Street NW, Washington, DC 20531 by November 27, 2023.

If you have any questions regarding this Tribal Consultation and Listening Session series, please contact OJJDP Senior Advisor Marcia Good at Marcia.good2@usdoj.gov, or by phone at 202–616–3534. We look forward to your participation in these important government-to-government consultations and listening sessions.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Ryan, Administrator